Summary of WFP/EB.A/2008/9-C/2: Budget Increases to Protracted Relief and Recovery Operations Arising from Food Commodity and Other Price Increases

In January 2008, WFP implemented a review and, where necessary, a technical revision of all the project budgets of its active projects approved prior to 1 January 2008. The review was a response to several factors that have had an impact on project budgets, particularly the recent marked increase in commodity costs, rising fuel prices and a weakening of the US dollar. (par 1)

There were 104 operations identified as requiring technical revision, which included a full review of the commodity budget, taking particular account of the type of commodities required for each operation, whether the project was expected to receive in-kind or cash contributions, and whether commodities would be purchased on local, regional or international markets. These factors also have a direct impact on transport and support cost budgets. (par 2)

The summary table below provides details on the number of projects and value of the revisions according to the project category and the approval level. (par 3)
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External transport rates were reviewed by the Shipping Branch, using current information on worldwide shipping rates. Strongly rising rates were posted in 2007, in both the charter and liner sectors. Increased freight rates are a result partly of higher fuel costs, but also of increased trade volumes in general. Project budgets have therefore been adjusted for projects that are expected to purchase increased volumes on the international market, those that will receive significant in-kind contributions, and in cases where transport rates had not been aligned previously to reflect increased costs. (par 5)

Country offices reviewed and, where appropriate, updated project landside transport, storage and handling (LTSH) rates following normal procedures for LTSH reviews. More than 85% of WFP’s LTSH expenditures are in Africa, where operating expenses are under constant pressure from local increases due to inflation and exchange rate fluctuation. (par 6)
Higher costs of fuel, tyres and lubricants also contributed significantly to increases in transport expenditure. Fuel costs alone account for about 25 percent of total LTSH costs. Relatively poor road conditions in Africa contribute to higher maintenance costs for truck fleets. Increasingly, governments impose axle weight limitations to prevent the deterioration of national road networks, and these further increase transport costs. (par 7)
Both direct support costs (DSC) and other direct operational costs (ODOC) were reviewed in the light of foreign exchange fluctuations. The value of the US dollar relative to other currencies has a direct impact on DSC and ODOC, because a significant portion of expenditures for these cost categories – including local staff charges, recurring office costs and implementing partner costs – are incurred in-country and denominated in local currencies. (par 8)

The total food value of these increases is US$286,779,782, and the total cost of these budget increases is US$339,656,467, including indirect support costs (ISC). Detailed budget figures for each increase are given in the table in the full document, available at:

http://www.wfp.org/eb/docs/2008/wfp176827~2.pdf
